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September xx, 2009

Mr. Bill Booth, Chairman 

Northwest Power and Conservation Council 

851 SW Sixth Avenue, Suite 1100 

Portland, OR 97204-1348 

Dear Chairman Booth:
The Members of the Columbia Basin Fish and Wildlife Authority (CBFWA) have reviewed the Independent Scientific Review Panel (ISRP) and Independent Scientific Advisory Board (ISAB) document “Tagging Report, A Comprehensive Review of Columbia River Basin Fish Tagging Technologies and Programs” (Report).  In addition, the CBFWA Members reviewed the Northwest Power and Conservation Council (Council) staff recommendation to the Council dated May 28, 2009.  The Report is a good summary of existing tagging technology and the limitations of various technologies; however, the CBFWA Members do not support all Report or Council staff recommendations. The CBFWA offers the following comments and recommendations for your consideration.
· We recommend that the Council postpone any action on the Report or staff recommendation until the basin-wide Research Monitoring and Evaluation program is established. The establishment of a decision framework and identification of key management questions will determine the type and magnitude of marking and tagging programs required with consideration of the limitations of tag type.
· We recommend against establishment of additional committees and processes for coordination and oversight as proposed.  Many of these proposals are already being implemented.  Establishment of additional committees and processes would be inefficient, duplicative, and result in unnecessary expenditure of funds.

· Many of the specific marking issues and questions identified in the Report are more appropriately addressed by individual researchers or research groups specific to their project as a condition of funding.  These issues include analysis methods and the anticipated management application of results.

· In comparing the discrepancy between SAR estimates using PIT tags and SAR estimates using run reconstructions, the Report assumes that the run reconstruction method is without error.  Run reconstructions actually have many potential sources of error and bias.
Thank you for consideration of our comments on the Report and the Council staff recommendation. If you have any questions or need clarification on our comments, please contact ????????????? at (503) 229-0191.
Sincerely,

Elmer Ward, Chairman

Columbia Basin Fish and Wildlife Authority

cc:  CBFWA Members 
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